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Who are we?
• Katie Block (she/her), Assistant Registrar for Student Records, 

Office of the Registrar (RO)

• Katherine Charek Briggs (they/them), Assistant Director of the 
Gender and Sexuality Campus Center (GSCC)



The University of Wisconsin–Madison occupies 

ancestral Ho-Chunk land, a place their nation has 

called Teejop (day-JOPE) since time immemorial. 

In an 1832 treaty, the Ho-Chunk were forced to cede 

this territory. Decades of ethnic cleansing followed 

when both the federal and state government 

repeatedly, but unsuccessfully, sought to forcibly 

remove the Ho-Chunk from Wisconsin. This history 

of colonization informs our shared future of 

collaboration and innovation.

Today, UW–Madison respects the inherent 

sovereignty of the Ho-Chunk Nation, along with the 

eleven other First Nations of Wisconsin.

Donate to Indigenous organizing:

Wisconsin Conservation Voices

conservationvoices.org/donate



Importance of a name

- Authentic self
- Belonging & feeling welcome in campus environment
- International students, trans students

- Social transition
- Most accessible form of transition for many

- Agency over name experience
- Universal design: redundancy
- Institutions as guides vs. gatekeepers



How we worked together
- GSCC

- Initial work: contacted peer consortium, 
developed proposal

- Implementation: social media comms, 
graphics, advertising

- RO
- Discovered that other UW schools provide 

name flexibility on diploma
- Green light to move forward
- Exploratory meeting w/ RO (developers, 

functional staff, etc.)



NIU on diploma implementation 
• Legal and name in use as options
• Moved forward with further customizing existing ATG process
• Leveraged CAF values in student prog/plan>student attributes tab
• First available Spring 2023, since then:

• 9,554 students have applied to graduate 
• 260 have indicated name in use on diploma







Challenges & nuances
• Only undergrads are required to apply to graduate, 

other careers are encouraged but not required 
• Name changes after applying to graduate
• Re-issued diploma process



Ongoing & next steps
● Ongoing partnership between RO/GSCC

• Initiate & sustain collaboration & communication between 
offices

• Share transparently with students- information literacy
• Keep use guidelines current

• Last name in use
• Grant/waiver for additional diploma fee
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